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Mr Gokcan Algul 
Alaturca 
The Lodge 
Kingsbury Road 
NW9 9HA 
 
2 May 2024 
 
Our Ref: 31169 
 
Dear Mr Algul, 
 
Licensing Act 2003 (Section 51) – Review of  the Premises Licence 
Re: Alaturca, The Lodge, Kingsbury Road, NW9 9HA 
 
The Licensing Authority hereby submits additional supplementary evidence. It is asserted that Mr 
Algul has persistently violated the premises licence, disregarding the consequences regarding 
the licensing objectives.  
 
On 18 April 2024, a letter (Appendix EC/23) was sent to Mr Algul, requesting CCTV footage after 
discovering the promotion of an event on social media commemorating Eid (Appendix EC/24). 
Although Mr Algul initially indicated he would provide the footage, there has been no response 
since.  
 
On 29 April 2024, I reminded Mr Algul of his obligation to provide the requested CCTV footage 
via email (Appendix EC/25).  
 
Subsequently, on Tuesday 30 April 2024, Mr Algul communicated via WhatsApp, citing financial 
hardship and matters of  a personal nature, which he may wish to disclose at the sub-committee 
meeting. Mr Algul also forwarded a crime reference related to a ‘break in’, claiming the CCTV 
system, money and alcohol were stolen from the premises on 22 April 2024. In response, I 
informed Mr Algul via email that WhatsApp communication was inappropriate (Appendix EC/26).  
 

Upon reviewing Brent Council’s CCTV cameras, it is evident that the premises was operational 
past 11pm on multiple occasions outined in the summary of CCTV footage covering various dates 
in April 2024 (Appendix EC/27) supported with the actual CCTV recordings (Appendix EC/28). 
 
Yours faithfully 
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Esther Chan 
Licensing Inspector 
Regulatory Services  

 
 


